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Welcome 
Welcome to The Aviator. Please read through as I hope you will find it  informative.  

As you know, the Grant for the parking lot was approved, as of 10/21/24, he parking lot has been re-

placed.   

Veterans Day is right around the corner.  This Veterans Day , Post 833 will be honoring  James “Jimmy” 

Gouras  for his 76 + years of service to the American Legion and Town of Smithtown.  Jimmy graduated 

from Smithtown Branch High School and served in World War II. Please join us on Monday, November 

11th 10:45am at Veterans Plaza in Smithtown. After the ceremony, we will return to the Hall to formally 

honor Jimmy with a dedication.   

1st Vice Don Lettieri has been working hard organizing the Holiday Party.  Please see the attached flyer 

on page 15 for more info as there are deadlines to RSVP. 

Bill Coderre 

Commander 

November 1, 2024 
Volume 1, Issue 10 

MEETING: 

Post 833: 1st Monday of the Month          SONS: 3rd Wednesday of the Month 

                 7pm Meeting                7pm Meeting 
 

51 Juniper Ave Smithtown, NY 11787 

Upcoming Events 
NOV 04: Monthly Meeting  

James Ely Miller Post 833 

Smithtown, NY 11787 

6pm: Dinner 

7pm: Meeting 

 

NOV 05: Election Day 

GET OUT and VOTE!!! 

Polls Open: 6am—9pm 

 

NOV 10: VFW 12144 5K Run 

Veterans Memorial Triangle  

Islandia NY 11749 

 

NOV 10: Veterans Day Service 

LI National Cemetery Pinelawn 

Farmingdale, NY 11735 

Line Up: 1:30pm 

Service Begins: 2pm 

 

 

 

NOV 11: Veterans Day Ceremony 

Veterans Plaza 

Smithtown, NY 11787 

Start: 10:45 am 

(See Page 14 for Flyer) 
 

NOV 20: SAL Monthly Meeting  

James Ely Miller Post 833 

Smithtown, NY 11787 

7pm: Meeting 

 

NOV 22: 2nd Division Meeting  

Donald C Munro Post 944 

Kings Park, NY 11754 

6:30 pm: Dinner 

7:00 pm: Meeting 

 

DEC 11: Holiday Party 

See Flyer on Page 15 

 



Past Events 

Down the road from the home of 

Fred Wagner. (now the Byzantine 

Catholic Church Rectory) The gambrel 

barn, then belonging to Fred and 

Annie Wagner at their Sunny Brook 

Farm, is now the Captain James Ely 

Miller American Legion Post 833.  

The land was once part of Fred’s 180-

acre Sunny Brook Farm.  The land 

was purchased in 1928 from WWI 

American aviator Clarence Bernard 

Maloney who flew with the RAF until 

injured in France some seven months 

after Captain Miller was killed in 

action.  

"The secret of change is to focus all of you energy, not on fighting the old, but on 
building the new."  
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Paving of the Parking Lot 
On Wednesday, October 9, 2024, North Shore Paving completed 

the final stage of the Parking Lot revitalization project by laying 

the asphalt. The project began on Monday, September 30, 2024 

with the complete removal of the old lot.  The following day the 

Belgium block border and new walkway were installed.  On 

Wednesday, October 9, 2024, they returned and completed the 

project.  The lot was officially accessible on Saturday, October 

12, 2024. 

 

Thank You North Shore Paving for doing a great job!!! 
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Honor Flight Long Island 
On October 5th, Post 833 was at MacArthur 

Airport for Honor Flight. - Long Island. 

 

After a full day of touring the Memorial sites in 

Washington and the surrounding the area, the 

Veterans and their  Guardians returned to Long 

Island at 10pm. 

 

They were met with a rousing reception by a few 

hundred people comprised of family, friend, 

various Veterans organizations, Scouts,  

Sea Cadets and Civil Air Patrol  to name a few. 

 

James Ely Miller Post 833 donated clothing and 

other goods to help the victims of  Hurricane 

Helene. 

 

Thank You to all who were able to attend . 
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Interment of SFC Israel Ramos 

On Friday, October 11, 2024, Kings Park native SFC Israel 

Ramos was interred at Calverton National Cemetery.   

 

In August 1950, SFC Ramos was a member of D Company, 1st 

Battalion, 9th Infantry Regiment, 2nd Infantry Division. He went 

missing in action after his unit engaged in combat actions with 

the enemy along the Naktong River in the vicinity of Yongsan, 

South Korea, on Aug. 31. Due to intense fighting in the area, his 

body could not be recovered at that time. The exact circumstanc-

es of his death were unknown, and the U.S. Army determined 

him to be nonrecoverable. 

 

In December 1950, members from the 565th Quartermaster 

Graves Registration Company located and recovered six sets of 

unidentified remains from the east side of Hill 311, roughly one 

mile northwest of Chilhyeon-ri village. The remains were reex-

amined in 1955 and all but X-328 were identified.  

 

In June 2021, DPAA personnel disinterred Unknown X-328 and 

sent the remains to the DPAA laboratory for analysis. The 

DPAA used dental and anthropological analysis, as well as chest 

radiograph and mitochondrial DNA (mtDNA) to identify SFC 

Ramos 

 

He is survived by his sister as well as nieces and nephews 

 

Welcome Home SFC Israel Ramos 
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Veterans Picnic 

On Saturday, October 12, 2024, the Smithtown Fire Department host-

ed a Veterans Picnic at their River Front property.  This was a free 

event open to all Veterans in the greater Smithtown area.   

 

It was a perfect day  and so nice to see many Veterans coming  

together and having a good time.   

 

THANK YOU Smithtown Fire Department for organizing the Picnic.  

It was a wonderful day and we at James Ely Miller Post 833 are truly 

grateful.  
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Comedy Night Fundraiser 

On Saturday, October 19, 2024, James Ely Miller Post 833 held its 

3rd Comedy Night Fundraiser. 

 

The night was filled with joy and laughter by all.  The Chinese  

Auction and 50/50 were a blast and yes, once again, Anthony won 

the purse.  :-) 

 

I want to thank all who helped to organize and setup the nights  

activities.  A special “shout-out” and “Thank You” to Denis  

Dapuzzo for securing the stage.    

 

It is events like this help to support James Ely Miller Post 833 and 

allow us to continue to move forward and prosper. Thank You to all 

who supported/attended. 
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Interment of SFC Raymond E. Hall 

On Monday, October 21, 2024, SFC Raymond E. Hall was  

interred at Calverton National Cemetery.  Members of Post 833  

attended the ceremony to honor SFC Hall. 

 

In July 1950, SFC Raymond E. Hall served with C Company, 1st Bat-

talion, 19th Infantry Regiment, 24th Infantry Division. On July 31, 

1950, he was reported missing in action after his unit engaged in inten-

sive combat actions with the North Korean People's Army (NKPA) in 

the vicinity of Chungchon-ni, Republic of Korea, and he was captured 

by enemy forces. On October 20, 1950, SFC Hall was being transported 

north with other POWs when NKPA guards stopped the train in a tunnel 

near Sunchon and executed him along with 65 other U.S. POWs, in 

what would be called the “Sunchon Tunnel Massacre.” The remains of 

the soldiers were found by U.S. forces the following day and were trans-

ported to the United Nations Military Cemetery (UNMC) Pyongyang 

for temporary interment. SFC Hall was initially identified by FBI fin-

gerprint comparison while at UNMC, but Pyongyang had to be evacuat-

ed due to enemy activity and his remains were not recovered. During 

Operation GLORY, the exchange of war dead which took place follow-

ing the end of the Korean war, the remains of over 2,900 American 

soldiers were returned by the Democratic People's Republic of Korea. 

Of those, the remains of 848 soldiers could not be identified at the time 

and were buried as Unknowns at the National Memorial Cemetery of 

the Pacific. In August 2017, one set of these Unknown remains was 

disinterred and sent to a DPAA laboratory for further study. The labora-

tory analysis and the totality of the circumstantial evidence available 

established the remains as those of SFC Hall.  
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Legislative Breakfast 2024 

The Legislative Breakfast was held on Saturday, October 26, 2024. at 

Rusy-Bohm Post 411 in Islip, NY.  It was a packed event with  

members from American Legion Posts from all over Suffolk County. 

 

Politicians representing every level of government were there to dis-

cuss/explain how the policies they promote and enact are supporting 

Veterans. 



All members are encouraged to register online at 

www.mylegion.org Once an account has been estab-

lished, you will be able to:  

 Update your personal information 

  Sign up to receive the Digital Dispatch, a monthly e

-newsletter sent directly to subscribers' e-mail inboxes that features stories 

from the print publication. The e-newsletter features headlines with clicka-

ble links to the full stories on the Digital Dispatch website.  

 Opt-in to receive E-newsletters on important Legion topics.  

"Our debt to the heroic men and valiant women in the service of our country can 
never be repaid.  They have earned our undying gratitude.  America will never 
forget their sacrifices.”     Harry S. Truman,  April 16, 1945 

Membership 

MYLEGION 
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2025 - 2026 Elections 

March Post 833 meeting: Nomination of candidates for  elected positions are  

presented to the membership.  

 

Nominations will be posted in the office and below. 

 

April Meeting: Nominations for  Election of new Officers are finalized.  

 

May Meeting: Slate will be voted on by member ship (See finalized nomination slate)  

 

June Meeting: New Officers begin their  office  

VOAGC Members: 
If you have not paid your 2025 dues 

by January 1, 2025, Your FOB will 

be deactivated. 

The renewal process for 2025 began July 1, 2024.  The Legion Membership year is July 
1st to June 31st. Renewal notices are sent out in the beginning of July. 
 
If dues are paid to the local post, it takes a little longer for national to be notified about 
the renewal and the member may receive another renewal notice. If this occurs, please 
contact Post 833 to ensure that we have received your dues. 
 
To avoid this, we  STRONGLY suggest that you renew your membership online. By 
doing so, your membership will be renewed immediately avoiding any delays in notifica-
tion to national.  
 
Go to: https://mylegion.org/PersonifyEbusiness/Membership/Renew 

You will need your Legion ID #  and Last Name 
Scroll Down (slightly) and you'll see where to enter your info.  

 

Important Note: 2025 Dues Increase 

Due to National and County raising dues, Post 833 dues will increase to $55 for 2025 
(This was voted on at the January meeting) 

http://www.mylegion.org
https://www.legion.org/dispatch
http://goog_1149766897/
https://mylegion.org/PersonifyEbusiness/Membership/Renew


The Roof has been replaced. All work was completed on 11/3/2023. The 

DASNY reimbursement check was received on 1/2/2024.   

 

The Hall Floor has been replaced as well.  There was extensive structural dam-

age due to water and insects over the past 100 plus years.  Due to Palermo 

Flooring, the floor is structurally sound and will last at least another 100 years. 

All work was completed 3/28/2024. 

 

The parking lot was completed on October 9, 2024.  North Shore Paving did a  

fantastic job.  We look forward to many years of, worry free, service.   

  

The Building Revitalization program was initiated so that James Ely Miller 

Post 833 will continue to be able to honor it’s Mission: 
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Building Revitalization 

Boys’ State      June 27—July 3, 2025 

American Legion Boys’ State is a week-long program that immerses high school youth 
(currently completing their junior year) in citizenship and leadership training.  
 
Post 833 is looking to Interview and Sponsor up to 3 delegates for Boys’ State 2025. If 
you know any young men, presently in 11th grade (Juniors), let them know about 
Boys’ State.  
 
For more information, please visit the Department of New York Boys State Webpage. 
Click Here for the New York Boys State Webpage 
 

 
American Legion Auxiliary proudly hosts ALA 
Girls State, an amazing week of learning focused 
on responsible citizenship and love for God and 
country.  
 
Girls State provides high school Juniors across the 
State the opportunity to create and govern a 51st 
mythical state. Girls are chosen by the Units after 
interviewing the candidates.   
 
If you know any young women, presently in 11th 
grade (Juniors), let them know about Girls’ State.  

 
For more information, please visit the Department of New York Girls State Webpage. 
Click Here for the New York Girls State Webpage 
 

https://nylegion.net/boys-state/
https://empiregirlsstate.org/


Honor Flight - Long Island 
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On May 29, 2004, President Bush dedicated the World War II Memorial to hon-
or "The Greatest Generation," 59 years after the end of WWII. One year  later , 
the Honor Flight Program was inaugurated. 
 
Earl Morse and Jeff Miller, co-founders of Honor Flight, realized that many World 
War II veterans would never have the opportunity to visit the memorial that was 
erected in their honor. 
 
It is the intention of Honor Flight Long Island to honor as many of our fellow Long 
Islanders, who helped to preserve our freedom, as we can by providing them a free 
trip to visit their memorial. Along with WWII, we are now taking Korean War,  
Vietnam War and other conflict veterans to Washington D.C. 
 
Please see the website for Veteran and Guardian Applications under Apply to Fly 
 
Website: https://www.honorflightlongisland.org/ 
 
Next Flight:  
 
Join us in welcoming all of the Veterans and Guardians from this Honor Flight Home.  
 
October 5th Flight Info: https://www.honorflightlongisland.org/events-1/spring-flight
-saturday-may-3-2025 

A program operated in partnership for 17 years by the Sons of The American Legion and 

The American Legion Auxiliary  

 

Date: Ended June 14, 2024                                                                          GOAL: $65,000  

PROCEEDS: Awarded equally to suppor t the following: 

  

SAL: NYS VA Medical Center Homeless Programs & NYS Veterans Homes  

 

ALA: Hope For The Warriors:  

Hope For The Warriors has advocated restoring a foundation of Stability, Strength, and  

Community for military families since 2006. 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS!!! 
 

SAL Squadron 833 raised  

$4600 

 

Thank You to ALL  

Who Participated 
 
 

WALK-A-THON NYS 
Sponsored by 

Sons of the American Legion and American Legion Auxiliary 

“THEY MARCHED FOR US….. 
                         LETS WALK FOR THEM” 

Saturday, May 3, 2024 

https://www.honorflightlongisland.org/copy-of-home
https://www.honorflightlongisland.org/
https://www.honorflightlongisland.org/events-1/spring-flight-saturday-may-3-2025
https://www.honorflightlongisland.org/events-1/spring-flight-saturday-may-3-2025


NEWS YOU CAN USE 
 

Click below for the latest news and UPCOMING 
EVENTS from the Suffolk County American Legion 

 

 

Suffolk County American Legion American Legion  

James Ely Miller Post 833 

PLEASE  
PLACE  
STAMP  
HERE 

American Legion  

James Ely Miller Post 833 

51 Juniper Ave 

Smithtown, NY 11787 
 

Phone: 631-724-1804 

E-mail: commander@alpost833ny.org 

Website: alpost833ny.org 

https://us18.campaign-archive.com/home/?u=b19133d4147f9b6c30ff4876f&id=e8adf565db
https://us18.campaign-archive.com/home/?u=b19133d4147f9b6c30ff4876f&id=e8adf565db
https://us18.campaign-archive.com/home/?u=b19133d4147f9b6c30ff4876f&id=e8adf565db
https://us18.campaign-archive.com/home/?u=b19133d4147f9b6c30ff4876f&id=e8adf565db












You Must Pre-Register for this event. 

https://www.licares.org/calendar/veterans-thanksgiving-distribution/ 

https://www.licares.org/calendar/veterans-thanksgiving-distribution/


New York State 
Commemorative Medals for 

Korean War and Vietnam War Veterans   

  

 

 Korean Peninsula 

 its contiguous waters 

 Korean airspace 
 
 

 

 Vietnam 

 Thailand 

 Laos 

 Cambodia 

 its contiguous waters 

 Vietnam airspace 
 

 

You can apply online at https://dmna.ny.gov/awards or fill out the paper application, which is attached below. 
 
Eligibility requirements: 
  
Korean War Veterans:  Service members who served in one of the following locations between June 27, 1950 and 
January 31, 1955: 

Vietnam Veterans:  Service members who served in one of the following locations between November 1, 1955 and 
May 17, 1975: 

If you have any questions regarding this application process, please contact the NYS Military Awards Office at  
518-786-0468. 

file:///C:/Users/Bill Coderre/Documents/American Legion


 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
                        

NEW YORK STATE  

KOREAN WAR  

COMMEMORATIVE  

MEDAL 
https://dmna.ny.gov/awards/korea.html 

NEW YORK STATE  

VIETNAM WAR  

COMMEMORATIVE  

MEDAL 
https://dmna.ny.gov/awards/vietnam.html 

NEW YORK STATE  

SILVER ROSE VETERANS 

SERVICE CERTIFICATE 
 

https://dmna.ny.gov/awards/

https://dmna.ny.gov/awards/ 

https://dmna.ny.gov/awards/korea.html
https://dmna.ny.gov/awards/vietnam.html
https://dmna.ny.gov/awards/silverrose.html
https://dmna.ny.gov/awards/






New York State  

Cold War Certificate 
 
To whom awarded: 

The Cold War Certificate may be awarded to any current New York State citizen or a person who was a New York State 
citizen while serving in the Armed Forces of the United States during the Cold War period, 2 September 1945 to 26 De-
cember 1991, whose entire service was honorable. 

Standards: 

This certificate may be awarded only to those persons whose discharge certificate indicates service under the conditions 
of "honorable" (Honorable Discharge) or "under honorable conditions" (General Discharge under Honorable Condi-
tions). 

This certificate may be awarded posthumously to a designated survivor of the deceased. Not more than one certificate 
shall be awarded to any one person. This is a one-time issue. 

How awarded: 

Applications for the New York State Cold War Certificate will be made using 
DMNA Form 105. 

Posthumous applications will be submitted using the same mechanisms, using 
DMNA Form 105-1. 

You will need to use Adobe Reader (or Adobe Acrobat) to view the applications above. 
Adobe Reader can be downloaded for free from https://get.adobe.com/reader/ 

Applications may be submitted By Mail to: Division of Military and Naval Affairs, 
ATTN: MNGA-AWD, 
330 Old Niskayuna Road 
Latham, NY 12110 

or electronically by Email to:ng.ny.nyarng.list.cold-war@army.mil 

For security reasons, email attachments must be in ‘PDF’, ‘JPG’ or ‘GIF’ format. 
Attachments in any other format are blocked by the email system. 

All requests will be sent to the New York Division of Military and Naval Affairs with supporting documents attached/
enclosed to validate service during the Cold War period. 

Documentation will include a copy of the recipient's Report of Separation (i.e., WD AGO Form 53-55, DD Form 214, or 
NGB Form 22, etc.). Documentation must include a discharge certificate indicating the character of service as 
"honorable" (Honorable Discharge) or "under honorable conditions" (General Discharge under Honorable Conditions). 
Ensure documentation submitted clearly indicates New York State residency while on duty in the Armed Forces during 
the applicable dates. 

Do not send original proof of military service documents. Please ensure only the last 4 digits of the Social Secur ity 
number are visible. It is also recommended the Date of Birth be crossed off. 

If you do not have, in your possession, the required documentation necessary for eligibility or require confirmation of 
your federal service, you may request a copy of your service record by writing to: 

National Personnel Records Center, 
Veterans Special Actions Division, 
9700 Page Boulevard, 
St. Louis, MO 63132. 

https://dmna.ny.gov/forms/dmna_form_105.pdf
https://dmna.ny.gov/forms/dmna_form_105-1.pdf
https://get.adobe.com/reader/
mailto:ng.ny.nyarng.list.cold-war@army.mil


Application for New York State Cold War Recognition Certificate 

Privacy Notice 

Authority: Military Law, section 247. 

 

Principal Purpose: To secure sufficient information from an applicant or a requester to determine eligibility and to process  

requests for the Cold War Recognition Certificate. 

 

Routine Uses: Information is used for official purposes within the Division of Military and Naval Affairs; specifically, to process 

requests for Cold War Certificates. This information may be used in accordance with established uses for the Division of Mili-

tary and Naval Affairs. 

 

Disclosure: Disclosure of the last four (4) digits of the Social Security Number and other personal information is  

voluntary. However, failure to provide complete information may hinder proper identification of the requester, and may prevent 

the agency from determining eligibility of the requester for the Cold War Certificate. 

 

Instructions: Fill out this application and mail with supporting documentation to the Division of Military and Naval Affairs, 

ATTN: MNGA-AWD, with your proof of military service. Acceptable supporting documents include any official government or 

military document that contains the recipient's name, address indicating New York State residency, last four numerals of the re-

cipient's Social Security Number, and dates of service showing at least one day of service during the Cold War era (September 2, 

1945 to December 26, 1991). Examples of acceptable supporting documentation include DD Form 214, WD AGO 53-55, and 

NGB Form 22. DO NOT SEND ORIGINAL DOCUMENTS. 

 

You must certify your honorable service by signing and dating the application and returning it with a copy of supporting  

document(s) to: 

 
First Class Mail:        Electronic Mail (Email): 
Division of Military and Naval Affairs 
ATTN: MNGA-AWD        ng.ny.nyarng.list.cold-war@army.mil  
330 Old Niskayuna Road  
Latham, New York 12110-3514 

 
Applicant's Name (First, MI, Last): ________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Last Four (4) Numerals of Recipient's Social Security Number: XXX-XX-_______________________________________ 

 

Mailing Address:_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

City:________________________________________________________        State:_____            Zip Code:_______________ 

 

Daytime Phone Number:____________________________________________ 

 

Contact Email Address (if applicable):_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

 
Contact Email Address (if applicable):   

Signature: _________________________________________                                             Date: ________________________ 

  
You may print and sign and scan this application and email it to ng.ny.nyarng.list.cold-war@army.mil with the supporting  

documents. 
 

DMNA Form 105, 18 Jul 2017 

Please mail my Cold War certificate.                                Please Email my Cold War certificate.   

By submission of this form and supporting documentation, I confirm my faithful and honorable service to the state of New York           
and the nation during the Cold War Era. Please enter initials in box and enter date below if submitting electronically:  

mailto:ng.ny.nyarng.list.cold-war@army.mil
mailto:ng.ny.nyarng.list.cold-war@army.mil




https://store.usgs.gov/MilitaryPass  

https://store.usgs.gov/MilitaryPass
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